Submission – World Changers


FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE


"NO DRUGS in any form under any circumstances should be allowed at our School" - Change.org Petition gains traction 

A Change.org petition calling for the removal of the sale of alcohol at school functions from BELA Bill has officially gone live and is slowly gaining traction.

World Changers Candidates, an organisation dedicated to fighting the surge of drugs and alcohol abuse and illicit trafficking has launched an online appeal (petition) calling for the  removal of clause 8 section 8A of the Basic Education Law Amendment ( BELA Bill) which was introduced in Parliament in January that proposes for schools to be allowed to have alcohol sold on premises for fund raising purposes.

The promised change has a deadline extension for written submission set for August 15 , 2022.

"We strongly urge the Basic Education portfolio that the proposal of this clause be completely removed from Bela Bill," says Lucas Mahlakgane, Chairperson of World Changers Candidates, adding. "NO DRUGS in any form under any circumstances should be allowed at our School.

"While the BELA Bill forbids the possession, sale and consumption of alcohol during school hours, we are deeply concerned that allowing the sale of alcohol in schools at any given time would have a lasting detrimental effect on learners safety, and disrupt the very space aimed at nourishing and protecting children."

Alcohol abuse is rampant in South Africa and the well-being of learners is already at risk. Even if the storage and use of alcohol on school premises is properly monitored, children may still encounter adults under the influence. If passed, it's clear that the harm this amendment may cause far outweighs any benefits it may bring, and that the situation of drugs in our school will get worse and the consequences will be dire.

ADD YOUR VOICE  TO THE PETITION AND HELP US MAKE SOUTH AFRICA A DRUG FREE  COUNTRY 


As a concerned member of society, you are invited you to take this opportunity to contribute in shaping the laws which will apply to Schooling in South Africa for the foreseeable future, and take part in helping make South African a Drug free society and a safe place for children, our future leaders by signing the petition ahead of August 12 deadline.

The petition can be accessed and signed on the Change.org platform (https://chng.it/rtXyn7hnSF). Once enough signatures have been collected, the petition will be presented to the Basic Education Portfolio by the World Changers Candidates.


                   -    END –


ISSUED BY WORLD CHANGERS CANDITATES MEDIA AFFAIRS

For enquiries and interview requests, please contact: Lucas Mahlakgane on 083 432 5758 / lucas@awarenesscreation.co.za 

OR

Tankiso Komane on 068 532 4932  / tankisok@leisurenews.co.za

